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THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF COBOURG 

TRANSPORTATION 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

TO: Brent Larmer, Municipal Clerk/Manager of Legislative Services 

FROM: Renee Champagne, Secretary 

MEETING DATE: September 13, 2021 

SUBJECT: Motion – August 26, 2021 

The Transportation Advisory Committee has spent several months reviewing and 
considering a public request for adaptation and implementation of a anti Idling bylaw 
and therefore recommends that council approve the following motion made at regular 
meeting held on Thursday August 26, 2021: 

 Moved By Mark Mills, THAT Council direct staff to develop an “anti-Idling” bylaw. 
Development should entail reviewing municipalities in southern Ontario with similar 
climate conditions and adapt a draft based on “best practices” for approval of council. 
The draft should indicate the exceptions required for specialized, commercial and 
protection services vehicles, and should be presented to council prior to the end of 
calendar year 2021. 

 AND FURTHER, in conjunction with the bylaw a plan and budget to implement a public 
education program by installing signs in strategic locations throughout the town, 
informing the public of the bylaw and the penalty for violation. In addition, a 
policy/procedure should be developed for exempt vehicles owned and operated by the 
Town in order to further mitigate idling through operator guidelines. Climate change 
mitigation is a core value in the Town of Cobourg strategic plan. 

 
           Carried 
 


